COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

August 16, 2007

The August Board meeting was held at Maravilla.  President Karin Cooper called the meeting to order at 7 pm.  Attending were:  Susan Carty, Karin Cooper, Kathy Draine, Naomi Hicks, Betty Kelley, Suzy Pelovsky, Barbara Postma, and Kathy Rose.
Minutes:  Betty Kelly moved and Barbara Postma seconded a motion to accept the minutes.  Approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Barbara Postma moved and Susan Carty seconded a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Approved.
Budget:  The final budget was submitted by Naomi Hicks.  Suzy Pelovsky moved and Susan Carty seconded a motion to approve the budget.  Approved.
Membership: Karen Cooper indicated that she had received an email from Jean Faison stating that there are 272 members. 
Programs:  Susan Carty indicated there was positive feedback on the General Meeting program for August.  She recommended having the same program every other year – alternating with a silent auction.  Susan also indicated that she is planning another survey.
Workshops:  Suzy Pelovsky stated that she needs the supply list for the Ellen Hecht workshop in October.  There was some discussion on timing for the supply lists of all workshops.  Susan Carty to follow-up with Suzy.
Community Quilts:  Barbara Postma stated that 24 kits were signed out at the August General Meeting.  They are putting together additional quilts appropriate for different ages.
Challenge:  Kathy Rose stated that only three challenge quilts have been turned in so far.  She needs to get into the church early for the September meeting to setup.  Kathy also stated that they are having trouble getting gift certificates from the vendors and those that are being given are for smaller amounts than in the past.  Shops are being asked by up to nine different guilds for gift certificates and they are hesitant to give out more.  Susan Carty asked if there are other types of shops that would give.  Kathy stated that Santa Maria Sewing Superstore contributed two prizes for the challenge quilt and they are very interested in participating in the quilt show in 2008.
A brief discussion ensued regarding the vendors for the quilt show in which Betty Kelley indicated that Bernina has restrictions regarding dealers and shows.  It was recommended that Kathy pass the information to Becky Gallup as she is in charge of the vendors for the quilt show.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

